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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

 
 

Dear Families, 

We always have a lot to be proud of our students at East Torrens PS with their caring and supportive 
natures and commitment to their learning, the arts and sport.  This term, we saw two groups of 
students excel with the Children’s University graduates and the Executive members and choir who 
presented a respectful Remembrance Day Service.   

 

The Students who graduated from the Children’s 
University committed to additional hours of learning, 
the arts or sport throughout the year.  They received 

their certificates at the University of SA on North 
Terrace.  Thanks goes to Ms Melissa Ciufoli for 
managing the Children’s University program at East 
Torrens PS and to the families who supported the 
students to gain their hours. 
 
Congratulations to James, Benicio, Rawan, Ritish, 
Vincente, Alistair, Chu, Charlie, Sahaj, Bogdan, 
Andrey, Elizaveta, Elizabeth,  Ganeve, Jasper,  Mia 
and Emma. 

 

The Remembrance Day service was run by the members of our year 
6 Executive Committee this year.  The students presented the 
service with readings, the laying of a wreath, lowering of the flag, 
and the choir singing.  They all demonstrated excellent leadership 
and public speaking skills.  More information about the 
Remembrance Day service can be found in the newsletter. 

 

The school year is rapidly coming to a close with just three weeks to go before the summer holidays.  
This can be an exciting and nervous time for students with the anticipation of a long holiday break 

and the nervousness of what will come next year.   
 
     - If your child is experiencing any anxiety about the changes that will occur next year,  please 
 contact their class teacher or leadership for support.   
 
     - Parents should know the placement of their children for 2025 and receive the term 4  school 
 report late in week 9.   
 
     - Transition has started for the reception students beginning school in week 1 next year with an 
 excited group of pre-schoolers developing school routines in the reception classes during their 
 transition visits. 
 

 

Kind Regards,  
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Dear Families, 

 

A big welcome to our new students and families. I look 

forward to getting to know you all. 

 

Our Intensive English Language Classes are as follows…  

Virginia Wong              M10- Reception 

Erin Pedler      M9 -  Rec/Year 1 

Chamila Chandresena    M8  - Year 1/2 

Sarah Foureur & Rita Martucci   M7  - Year 2/3  

Shah Chowdhury      M6  - Year 3/4 

Ravinder Kaur      M6A  - Year 4/5 

Rachel Colquhoun & Kathy Papas       M5  - Year 5/6  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

Reception (M10)   Year 3/4 (M6) 

Adriana H 

 

 

Reception/Year 1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Avina K 

Adrina K 

Cason N 

Year 1/2 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Kathy Papas 

Mahoor P  

Year 2/3 (M7) 
Sarah Foureur 
Rita Martucci 
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On Tuesday the 5th of November, 17 students from East Torrens 
Primary attended the Children’s University graduation  ceremony at 
Bonython Hall Adelaide. Each student who graduated completed at 
least 30 hours of learning in their own time in a range of areas 
including sporting activities, technology, Science, language learning 
and the Arts.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

       

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R12 C20 

Jasper  Mia 

C20 

Emma 

R12         C19                                                                                                                          C20 

Ganeve Elizaveta James 

Ritish  Mia 

Benicio  Emma 

Congratulations to the following 

student for achieving a silver award for 
at least 60 hours of learning. 

Congratulations to the 
following students for 
receiving  a gold award for at 

least 100 hours of learning. 

R12 

Ganeve 

Congratulations to the 
following students for 
achieving  a bronze 

award for at least 30 
hours of learning. 

R12         R13                                          C19      C20     

Benicio     Charlie      Elizaveta  Rawan   

Lisa          Bogdan                                      James 

Alistair       C21   Sahaj                                          Vincent 

Andrey    Chu                                                                                                        

Ritish    

Congratulations to the following  student who 
received a gold award and a bronze certificate 
for at least 130 hours of learning 

This year School Coordinators were also given the 
opportunity to give out individual awards to students 
Congratulations to the following students who received 
Children’s University Educational Explorer Awards for 
2024. 

Looking forward to continuing to work with students in the 
program next year. 

 
Melissa Ciufoli 
East Torrens Children’s University School Coordinator 



Dear Parent/Caregiver, 
 

Many Materials and Service Charges accounts for 2024  
have an outstanding balance.  

If you have not already paid, please make payments as soon as possible. 

Statements for overdue accounts will be emailed this week.  
Preferred option for fees payment is online. Bank details are on the statement.  

  

For any finance related enquiries or assistance, please contact the Business Manager on 83371411  
or email  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au   
 

Kind regards, 

Kavita Mer 

Business Manager 

School Card is not an automatic process and a new 
application is required every year. 

If you are eligible, please visit  sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard  

to complete the online School Card application as soon as possible. 
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If your child is 

leaving ETPS  
at the end of term 

please return all 

library books and 
school property 

before end of term. 

Invoices will be 

sent for 

unreturned 

items. 

Thank you. 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
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If your child is due to start school in Term 3 of 2025, please complete the 

online Registration of Interest immediately 
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If your child is due to start school in 2026, please complete the online 

Registration of Interest form to be added to our waiting list. 






